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FISCAL NOTE

Senate Bill 584 (Anne Arundel County Senators) (By Request)
Economic and Environmental Affairs

Anne Arundel County - Alcoholic Beverages (Board of License Commissioners -
Administrators)

This bill increases the number of full-time Administrators to the Anne Arundel County Board
of License Commissioners from one to two. The bill also eliminates the position of Secretary
to the board.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None.

Local Effect: Anne Arundel County expenditures could increase by a minimal amount
annually as discussed below. No effect on revenues.

Small Business Effect: None. The bill would not directly affect small businesses.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Fiscal Analysis

Local Expenditures: Anne Arundel County expenditures could increase depending upon the
salary paid to the additional full-time Administrator to the Board of License Commissioners.
The Administrator’s salary is within pay grade 16 (current salary range $31,784 - $47,961).
The incumbent Secretary is paid at the top step of grade 13 ($38,403). It is likely that the
Secretary will be selected to fill the new Administrator position. As a result, the Secretary
would be eligible for additional compensation, up to a salary of $47,961. If the salary is
upgraded, expenditures would increase depending upon the salary adjustment. For example,
if the salary is raised 5%, expenditures would increase by $2,210 reflecting the salary
increase and fringe benefits.

Information Source(s): Anne Arundel County, Department of Fiscal Services
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